
Don friend, colleague, mate, this gathering was never included on the agenda of the Asscociation 

Australasian Diesel Specialists, known as AADS. 

Cheryl, Belinda, Paul, Janie, Trina and all your families, we offer you our deepest sympathy, we will 

all miss him greatly, but we know that you will miss him a whole lot more. 

Don joined the association March 1974 when the South Australian branch was established. He and 

Trag were partners in Adelaide Fuel Injection Services at this time. He was always an enthusiastic 

member of the association.  Don maintained this interest through the foundation of AADS. During 

this time he worked on many committees tirelessly, devoting much time to attending conventions to 

further the interest of the fuel injection industry as a whole.  It was at these conventions Don had 

many a late night, with the red wine and even enjoying the Bacon and Egg sandwiches at midnight 

provided by Peter Lawrence. And as we all know Don doesn’t do mornings very well, particularly 

after these nights. 
He was elected to the position of National Treasurer for the term 1986 to 1991, and he gave his 

utmost time and attention to this position. 

Don served two terms as National President of AADS which he tirelessly gave free of his time and 

expertise. 

He was associated with the industry throughout the entire world and both Don and Cheryl have 

made many friends within this industry. 

He was a colleague that any pump room was able give him a call and he would discuss the ins and 

outs of any injector or fuel pump whenever someone may need his experience and expertise on the 

matter at hand. 

Don was awarded life membership of the association in 1999, which was one of the most deserved 

memberships ever presented. 

He was awarded membership of the Grumpy Old Mans club, which is a unique club with in the 

industry. 

The Keith Jurgs award was presented to Don in 2011. In recognition of his significant dedication and 

support of the association. 

At the 2019 Conference Don attended as a guest speaker, His topic was on the History of the AADS, 

what a memorable address he presented. 

During my association with Don both he and Cheryl have become very close friends, we have had 

some wonderful holidays with them and made many memorable memories that we will cherish for 

ever. 

Don, somehow we will have to include this gathering in the agenda at our next conference in 
Hobart, but we would rather have liked to have had you there, with your smile and witty sense of 

humour. 
Rest in peace our friend, you will always be remembered. 




